 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
MAY 5, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, May 5, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, and Therese Simoneau from The Advocate were also in attendance.  
Before regular business could be conducted, the newly elected officials had to be sworn in.  As the senior member present, April Lyons gave the official oath to Paul Heideman, President; Donna Schmitz, Clerk; Angie Wycoff Trustee, Shannon Meier, Trustee, and Ellen Mikeworth, Trustee.

President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the April 22, 2025 meeting. April Lyons moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Angie Wycoff, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· Results from the April 1st election were reviewed and Certificates of Election were distributed to the newly elected officials. President Heideman reported the County Clerk is requesting a list of all elected and appointed officials as soon as possible. Clerk Schmitz will submit a report to the County Clerk.
· President Heideman reported he looked at all the streets and they look good for tarring and chipping but some need spray patching and pot hole repair. Gray’s Materials no longer does that so Grosso is our option. President Heideman talked to Danforth Township Supervisor Gary Perzee who said he uses someone from down south who comes early in the year but may not make another trip back. Gary will give the information to us for future reference. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller asked if it was okay with the board if he would spread a thin layer of chips on Cloke Street as it gets pretty tarry on hot days. He has plenty of chips and would spread only a thin layer on a hot day so the chips would sink in. His request was granted.
· A letter was received from IML Insurance requesting the village have a back to work program in place, water meters outside pits inspected, sidewalks inspected, and playground inspected. President Heideman will call the person who sent the request to get more information. The deadline for the survey completion is September 1st. 

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:

· Derek asked where the exact location for the Roy Peterson memorial bench will be. Derek thought he could do the digging and forming, then calling in Dan Campbell to do the concrete work. Derek expressed concern about a tree planted near where the bench will be. He wants to make sure it doesn’t grow too big and damage the concrete. They will check with Vicky Peterson, Roy’s wife.

· Derek reported he replaced some of the wood on the bench and picnic tables and will get outdoor paint in the same color as the other benches in the park so everything will match.

· Lead and copper samples were taken and sent for testing. Due date for this batch was the end of June.

· New seals were installed in the urinals park bathroom.

· Jim Clarage texted Derek this morning asking if the village needed him to inspect the buildings previously been scheduled for demolition and the board said to wait as all the properties are being worked on.

· The lights on the north half of Main Street are out and Derek thinks it’s the photocell and it’s on a 35’ pole. Derek is hoping Jason Prairie will have his lift here when they work on the ball diamond. Derek will ask if he can borrow it for an hour so the photocell can be replaced. Once the photocell is replaced, Derek will be able to diagnosis if there are other problems to address.

· Derek thinks the best route to repair the light in front of Hanson’s Insurance would be to cut a square chunk of concrete (2’ x 2’) between the utility pole and the street light, then dig down to the line going to the pole, tying in the power off the utility pole to that wire. That way he doesn’t have to take the whole pole apart. That one light will be powered individually with its own photocell. Derek will get pricing on a concrete saw, and he’ll pour a couple of bags of concrete after the job is done. He’ll get a price on the whole project and report back. 

· Derek reported he will be advising the people with water leaks to attend a board meeting to plead their cases asking for the boards help and work with them with a payment plan or to forgive part of their bills. 

· Derek is compiling a list of summer projects he has in mind and told the board if they can think of anything to let him know.

OLD BUSINESS
President Heideman reported on the following:

· Randy Demierre is working on the house on Second Street. He worked Saturday and Sunday filling a dumpster and is waiting on another one.

· The attorney texted President Heideman asking how the last meeting went but he hadn’t responded yet. President Heideman said he was going to take a copy of the minutes and forward them to the attorney.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons reported she would like to go into executive session to discuss personnel before the meeting adjourns.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she saw the letter from the County regarding the $20,000 grant money we received and she’ll respond that it’ll be used on the water main project and it’s a work in process. Ellen also reported Kaufman is the new owner of the burn pile and asked if we had to do anything regarding a lease. President Heideman advised Ellen we didn’t have a lease and the new rent will be $1,800 annually due in September. Ellen reported Saturday May 17th at 10:00 a.m. the 4-H kids will come and plant flowers on Main Street. Ellen reported she attended a Zoning meeting at the county regarding wind turbines, solar panels, and lithium battery storage ordinances. She expressed concerns about this will affect the villages and townships. She thought Jeff Glenn could give a better understanding of their proposal and may ask him to attend our next meeting to discuss it. President Heideman will contact the village attorney about such ordinances. 
Trustee Shelley Ponton asked about the speed limit signs and where the signs will be placed. Derek will order 25 mph signs and will have Adam Weber advise him where the signs can be located.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier asked if a Splash Pad Committee could be formed, and volunteered to chair it. Angie Wycoff and Mike Cotter volunteered to serve on the committee.  There were a lot of questions and Shannon didn’t have all the answers at this time. Shannon also reported Jackie Meier hasn’t gotten a concrete pad for her brother’s (Jim) memorial bench at the ball park and asked Derek if he could reach out to her whether she was still interested in paying for it. When Derek gets the concrete for Roy Peterson’s Bench, maybe by getting a little more, they could do the pad for the bench at the ball diamond at the same time. Shannon also reported her son Derek would be available the second week of June to help with the summer projects.
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts asked if the March books have been approved. A lengthy discussion followed regarding questions the Finance Committee had regarding vouchers. 
President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts who gave the treasurer’s report for March 2025. Mike Cotter moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.  Mike Cotter moved to present the March 2025 bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.  Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $18,567.51 in the General Fund; and expenditures of $16,755.22 in the Water Works Fund; and expenditures of $2,705.45 in the Road & Bridge Fund. Total expenditures for all funds were $38,028.18. Finance Chairman Mike Cotter moved to pay all March 2025 bills in the usual manner, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed. Mike asked if we could if we could move money to the Police Fund CD to help offset the salary or unexpected expenses as they arise. After discussion, Mike moved to move $30,000 from the General Fund money market to Police Fund CD for one year, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.

Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.

Derek Miller asked how do we handle an ordinance for the number of chickens in town? We have an ordinance, but we don’t have a number of how many is legal. After a brief discussion, the consensus was to contact our village attorney for his input.

At 8:15 p.m. April Lyons moved to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed.

At 8:30 p.m. the board returned to regular session. 

The policy we have regarding hours a part time employee works will remain at 20 hours per week.  
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shelley Ponton moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 p.m., seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, May 20, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
